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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and             District Community Council
	Chairman
	
	
	

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 14th July 2014, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors Tommy Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 
SBC Councillors: Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

Community Police Officer Roy Brown
[Also in attendance: 2 members of the public, 1 member of the press]

       Cllr Ian King took the chair and opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that 

· all comments should be addressed through the Chair and that 

· all recording devices should be switched off

· Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.
2) Apologies: Graham Easton, Michelle Ballantyne
3) The minutes of the meeting held on June 2014 were approved (proposed: T Combe, seconded A Lockhart)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: 

a) G Edgar conformed that the compound for the flood protection works will be in the old dye works yard.
b) G Edgar is attempting to contact officials re the Green Shed drain problems.
c) V Davidson read letter form Alex Young regarding the siting of 5 power points for Christmas lights. T Combe still has questions regarding the siting of ;ower points and who will pay for the provision of electricity for Christmas lights. T Combe to action this and circulate responses. Discussion followed about Christmas Lighting Group becoming a sub-group of the CC.
d) A Lockhart asked about item 7 regarding the Pant Well. I King reported no visit has taken place yet but it has not been forgotten about.
5)     Declarations of interest; None
6)    Report From Community Police Officer: Roy Brown read his report to the meeting (appendix 1).

       a) T Combe pointed out that the road markings at the Tower Street/High Street Stop sign were almost non-existent. G Edgar to action.
       b) I King asked if a discussion on Anti-Social Behaviour could be included on a future agenda, perhaps at a meeting at Philiphaugh. R Brown said he should be able to organise the ASB team to make a presentation to the CC. 
       c) V Davidson asked about current practice on Police Stop and Search policy. R Brown said it is still the case that S&S is carried out if police have reasonable suspicion that an offence is occurring. 
       d) T Combe asked about 
7)    Planning: No applications tabled.
8) Open Forum

a) MOTP1 enquired about the progress on the Glen Hotel wall. G Edgar replied that a proposal is being prepared which will be consulted upon.
b) MOTP1 asked about the future of the NG Thomson building. G Edgar replied this is a private transaction and not the responsibility of SBC.
c) D Purves complained that some of his statements were missing from last month’s minutes.
d) D Purves asked about the state of the décor in the library which could do with a lick of paint. V Davidson replied that the work should be scheduled and will follow up. I King was more concerned about the state of the fabric of that building and others in Selkirk. G Edgar said that budgetary constraints make preventative maintenance impossible. V Davidson said a lot of maintenance work was brought forward in 2008 but since then funding has been limited. 
e) D Purves asked if the sign to the swimming pool will be replaced. V Davidson said this has been done recently.
f) D Purves enquired if there were any plans to limb trees in the Victoria Park. G Edgar said he didin’t know of this being included in any programme of works.
g) D Purves enquired about the footbridge closure. The bridge is being replaced and work is underway to move services carried by present bridge. V Davidson considered the distance imposed by the detour and wondered if a bus might not be arranged for school pupils when the new term starts.

.     
9) Reports from SBC Councillors:
G Edgar reported on the following:

a) The recent CC review has been agreed and published.
b) SBC has looked at the business case for Adult Care Service to be run as a Trust.
c) A report has been prepared on forming a cultural trust to run halls, libraries etc. 
d) SBC’s ‘Ambitions For The Borders’ is now about 70% accomplished but SBC will continue to aspire to meet targets.
I King asked if the CC review is legally binding on CCs, G Edgar replied that this is a framework arrangement regarding the set up and maintenance of CCs. A discussion followed.

V Davidson reported on the following: 

a) Sports Hub officer Greg Shortreed is keen for local sports clubs to work together and meetings have been held in Selkirk, work is now ongoing for a Selkirk plan.  
b) Commonwealth Games Queen’s baton event in Selkirk was a great success.
A discussion then took place on the state of the wall opposite the War Memorial. A Pattullo asked whose responsibility this wall was and was concerned that a similar situation to that with the Glen Hotel wall be avoided. G Edgar replied that this wall was the responsibility of the owners but it was under observation.

10) Selkirk Common Good Fund: No report, next meeting 2.9.14
11) Correspondence:

a) An email received from a MOTP asking if the Buccleuch Hunt could be invited back to Selkirk for their New Year Day meet. Secretary to forward invitation. 
b) previously forwarded email from Borders Network of Conservation Groups; I King asked about this, councillors replied that this seems to be a pressure group but it is up to CCs to discuss and decide whether to support these individual approaches. 
12) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: T Combe no activity on account to report. ESGs resume on 8.9.14
13) Reports from Sub Committees:

a)  SHMG: I King reported on work carried out on the Hill and the purchase of a new strimmer. A request has been received to place a bench on the Hill to be paid for by a MOTP. Next meeting 1st Wednesday in August to which all invited.
14) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies:  

a) A Pattullo reported that some new volunteers have come forward to help with hanging baskets. Sponsorship is being sought from local groups to look at taking over areas of public planting.
b) A7 Action Group: I King reported a framework is being developed for a programme to tackle essential issues on A7. Also suggested that the A7 Action Group would benefit from funding assistance form CC.
15) AOCB: None
The Acting Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 8.25pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 11th August at 7.00pm. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….

[image: image1.jpg]



Appendix 1:


Anti social behaviour: There has been 7 instances of Anti Social Behaviour in the past month with the majority being to Bannerfield Drive, Selkirk, work is ongoing with the housing provider and the anti-Social Behaviour team and the Police to deal with this behaviour. There have also been 3 youth calls in the past month, 2 of these being to Knowepark school.   
Speeding/Road Traffic: There have been 11 road checks carried out in the area in the past month and 5 vehicles being issued a speeding ticket.  There have also been 5 parking tickets issued in the High street area.
Misuse of Drugs: There has been 9 people stopped and searched in the past month with one recovery of alcohol from an underager.
The last month has been a busy one with Police attending 163 incidents with 20 crimes being reported, these have included 6 assaults and 4 thefts, one of a mini moto bike from Dunsdale road and one of a pedal cycle from Elm Row. There has also been 4 vandalisms reported and 4 Breach of the Peace.  There has also been a vehicle set on fire in Whinfield road for which a youth has been reported to the Childrens Reporter.   
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